Diocese of Kast Carolina

Wilmington, North Carolina October 20, 1953

REV. DANIEL W. ALLEN
EXECUTIVE SECRETARY

THE DIOCESAN HOUSE 305 S. THIRD STREET

Dr. Fred W. Rankin Lexington, Kentucky

Dear Doctor Rankin:

I want you to know how happy it made me and Mrs. Allen to again have the privilege of talking to you on the telephone, even though we did not have the pleasure of visiting you personally. The long years since I was your patient have been ones of continued good health and constant activity, for which I continue to be always indebted to you. We want you to know that we have not, and never will, be unmindful of the wonderful services you rendered on our behalf.

I thought perhaps you might be interested in knowing that, even this far away in the small town of Wilmington, editorial note was made on the speech you gave in Chicago. I am enclosing herewith a copy.

Assuring you of our earnest prayers for your continued service to mankind, I am

Yours faithfully,

DWA:s